
From: Esther, Chan   
Sent: Thursday, March 31, 2022 5:31 PM 
To: PortuBras Ltd  
 Cc: Lewis, Diane   
Subject: RE: The Big House, 202 High Street, London, NW10 4SY  

 
Dear Carlos Ribeiro, 
 
Thank you for your email. 
 
I will be on leave until 20th April.  In the meantime, should you have any queries, please 
contact my colleague Diane Lewis who is investigating aspects related to noise nuisance. 
 
 
Kind Regards 
Esther Chan 
Licensing Inspector 
________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
From: PortuBras Ltd  
Sent: 28 March 2022 20:00 
To: Esther, Chan   
Subject: Re: The Big House, 202 High Street, London, NW10 4SY  

 

Dear Chan, 
I have been there for 15 years, I don't want to leave or lose my license, that's why I'm 
changing the people that I have there managing the business. 
Hope that you can understand and give me some days to make it a better place. 
 
   Many thanks in advance for your help. 
   Regards 
   Carlos Ribeiro 
   Commercial Director 

 
  www.portubras.co.uk 
  www.carioquinha.co.uk 
 

 
From: Esther, Chan   
Sent: 28 March 2022 19:34 
To: PortuBras Ltd ;  
Cc: Lewis, Diane ; Licensing Police   
Subject: RE: The Big House, 202 High Street, London, NW10 4SY  

  

Dear Carlos Ribeiro, 
  
In reference to your response, are you intending to remove yourself as the licensee by way 
of transferring the premise licence or are you just varying the DPS? 

https://urldefense.com/v3/__http:/www.portubras.co.uk__;!!CVb4j_0G!Hv02XkTXt5ztFOy-Pfv-t2vWiMbIU2wChc-6TxS6yDQKo5lMvjRGAwb21yWnGjtwWHLBIg$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__http:/www.carioquinha.co.uk__;!!CVb4j_0G!Hv02XkTXt5ztFOy-Pfv-t2vWiMbIU2wChc-6TxS6yDQKo5lMvjRGAwb21yWnGjvs7gcg4Q$


  
  
Kind Regards 
Esther Chan 
Licensing Inspector 
Regulatory Services 
Brent Council 
  
_________________________________________________________________________ 
  
  
From: PortuBras Ltd   
Sent: 28 March 2022 19:26 
To: Esther, Chan   
Subject: Re: The Big House, 202 High Street, London, NW10 4SY  

  

Dear Esther Chan 

  
I'm sorry for late reply. 
The reason is that to avoid more complains I'm changing the management contract to 
another person. 
It will be on the 1/04/2022. 
I will change the trading name and the Dps 
So, if you could please wait until the end of the week I believe that I will be able to provide 
you with all information and sort out everything. 
    
   Many thanks 

   Regards 

   Carlos Ribeiro 

   Commercial Director 

 
  www.portubras.co.uk 

  www.carioquinha.co.uk 

  
 

 
From: Esther, Chan   
Sent: 25 March 2022 16:27 
To: PortuBras Ltd    
Cc: Lewis, Diane   
Subject: RE: The Big House, 202 High Street, London, NW10 4SY  

  
Dear Mr Ribeiro, 
  
Further to my email on 20th March 2022, I have not received your response. Due to the level 
of ongoing issues and concerns raised by the Nuisance Control Team and the Licensing 
Authority, it is paramount that you answer my questions below and arrange a meeting with 
both you and the DPS. 
  

https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https*3A*2F*2Furldefense.com*2Fv3*2F__http*3A*2Fwww.portubras.co.uk__*3B!!CVb4j_0G!ADpbfrV-2ED4M5KiAKq9kugUz-LTlfQ0EfUmgn0HFb5t5bI7gk-kYsGbzzbsQi-U2Yl1aQ*24&data=04*7C01*7C*7C111c257832e74821e6eb08da10e98a19*7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa*7C1*7C0*7C637840892493196459*7CUnknown*7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0*3D*7C3000&sdata=FoI3h7xtN7zSpYqcfjlLJs0Xyx1CbLZtekmCZtf66*2F0*3D&reserved=0__;JSUlJSUlJSUlJSUlJSUlJSUlJSUlJQ!!CVb4j_0G!Hv02XkTXt5ztFOy-Pfv-t2vWiMbIU2wChc-6TxS6yDQKo5lMvjRGAwb21yWnGjsp59NCsA$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https*3A*2F*2Furldefense.com*2Fv3*2F__http*3A*2Fwww.carioquinha.co.uk__*3B!!CVb4j_0G!ADpbfrV-2ED4M5KiAKq9kugUz-LTlfQ0EfUmgn0HFb5t5bI7gk-kYsGbzzbsQi_aUWtg4A*24&data=04*7C01*7C*7C111c257832e74821e6eb08da10e98a19*7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa*7C1*7C0*7C637840892493196459*7CUnknown*7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0*3D*7C3000&sdata=Yz3dl9zqenghnLVOlM*2BL6OoXpOUZ*2BrwAJ9YhYIqjGGQ*3D&reserved=0__;JSUlJSUlJSUlJSUlJSUlJSUlJSUlJSU!!CVb4j_0G!Hv02XkTXt5ztFOy-Pfv-t2vWiMbIU2wChc-6TxS6yDQKo5lMvjRGAwb21yWnGjvsWHcYxQ$


If we do not receive a response from you and find further evidence to indicate the licensing 
objectives are undermined, your premise licence will be subject to a review and/or 
prosecution. 
  
I hope this clarifies the Council’s position. 
  
  
Kind Regards 
Esther Chan 
Licensing Inspector 
_________________________________________________________________________ 
  
   
From: Esther, Chan  
Sent: 20 March 2022 19:06 
To: 'PortuBras Ltd'   
Cc: Lewis, Diane   
Subject: RE: The Big House, 202 High Street, London, NW10 4SY  

  
Dear Carlos Ribeiro, 
  
Thank you for replying to my email.  
  
Please can you confirm if you are in the country in order for us to arrange the best method to 
have a meeting in person or virtually via MS Teams/Zoom. 
  
In the meantime, can you answer the questions below: 
  
1.     Who is managing the premises? 
2.     How often does the DPS attend the premises? 
3.     The days and times you provide live and recorded music? 
4.     Do you have a noise management plan? 
  
  
Kind Regards 
Esther Chan 
Licensing Inspector 
_________________________________________________________________________ 
  
  
From: PortuBras Ltd   
Sent: 18 March 2022 18:50 
To: Esther, Chan   
Subject: Re: The Big House, 202 High Street, London, NW10 4SY  

  

Dear Esther Chan  
I'm sorry for all of this complains. 
Is it possible to make an appointment to discuss this please? 
Can you please reply to this email or ring (DPS)  
Hope that we can sort out everything. 
Thanks for all your time 
Regards 

  



   Carlos Ribeiro 

   Commercial Director 

 
  www.portubras.co.uk 

  www.carioquinha.co.uk 

  
  

  

 
From: Esther, Chan   
Sent: 17 March 2022 17:06 
To: 'PortuBras Ltd 
Cc: Lewis, Diane; Licensing Police; <Forrest, Michael   
Subject: The Big House, 202 High Street, London, NW10 4SY  

  
Dear Carlos Alberto Da Silva Ribeiro, 
  
I refer to my email on 25th February 2022 in respect of ongoing nuisance complaints. The 
attached letter was also hand delivered to the premises on Thursday 10th March 2022 along 
with a suspension notice for non-payment of annual fee.  
  
On the Thursday 17th March 2022, the Nuisance Control Officer Diane Lewis and I visited 
the premises having notified the manager ‘Sarah’. Unfortunately, the premise was closed at 
the time of our visit. 
  
Following our visit, we managed to speak with the DPS Liliane Goulart via telephone, who 
was unaware of the nuisance complaints. We were informed that Sarah is currently in Brazil 
due to an injury. 
  
Due to the lack of communication, the Council are concerned that the premises is not being 
managed responsibly. We would like to meet you and the DPS to express our concerns. 
Before we make further arrangements, please can you confirm the following: 
  

1.     Who is managing the premises? 
2.     How often does the DPS attend the premises? 
3.     The days and times you provide live and recorded music? 
4.     Do you have a noise management plan? 

  
  
Kind Regards 
Esther Chan 
Licensing Inspector 
_________________________________________________________________________ 
  
  
From: Esther, Chan  
Sent: 25 February 2022 16:30 
To: PortuBras Ltd   
Cc: Forrest, Michael ; Licensing Police   
Subject: RE: The Big House, 202 High Street, London, NW10 4SY 10.02.2022 

https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https*3A*2F*2Furldefense.com*2Fv3*2F__https*3A*2Fnam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com*2F*3Furl*3Dhttps*3A*2F*2Furldefense.com*2Fv3*2F__http*3A*2Fwww.portubras.co.uk__*3B!!CVb4j_0G!Fw2LwQV63Hg0bYUVaSG32q7WVNQo_j7iLPul4LtIg_vhByZVPqZ9JjMkuGz5-sC79tDv5Q*24*26data*3D04*7C01*7C*7C01041ed945374b6f102708da0e7c6101*7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa*7C1*7C0*7C637838224622204788*7CUnknown*7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0*3D*7C3000*26sdata*3DxEqyf5impW2XUbG5N0iwocUlnjt77ZrTXc8*2Fp39gWms*3D*26reserved*3D0__*3BJSUlJSUlJSUlJSUlJSUlJSUlJSUlJQ!!CVb4j_0G!ADpbfrV-2ED4M5KiAKq9kugUz-LTlfQ0EfUmgn0HFb5t5bI7gk-kYsGbzzbsQi-vc7trcw*24&data=04*7C01*7C*7C111c257832e74821e6eb08da10e98a19*7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa*7C1*7C0*7C637840892493196459*7CUnknown*7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0*3D*7C3000&sdata=Tbf5aaerChDuF7AcgQEtmzZZIF1repRH*2FCMnjDl6qi0*3D&reserved=0__;JSUlJSUlJSUlJSoqKioqKioqKiUlKioqKioqKioqKiolJSoqJSUlJSUlJSUlJSUlJSUlJSU!!CVb4j_0G!Hv02XkTXt5ztFOy-Pfv-t2vWiMbIU2wChc-6TxS6yDQKo5lMvjRGAwb21yWnGjuHYmYjxw$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https*3A*2F*2Furldefense.com*2Fv3*2F__https*3A*2Fnam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com*2F*3Furl*3Dhttps*3A*2F*2Furldefense.com*2Fv3*2F__http*3A*2Fwww.carioquinha.co.uk__*3B!!CVb4j_0G!Fw2LwQV63Hg0bYUVaSG32q7WVNQo_j7iLPul4LtIg_vhByZVPqZ9JjMkuGz5-sA1Csr2Vw*24*26data*3D04*7C01*7C*7C01041ed945374b6f102708da0e7c6101*7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa*7C1*7C0*7C637838224622204788*7CUnknown*7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0*3D*7C3000*26sdata*3DtT60vvlpiLgUNA2keNVEIHEZqCSjXLswUtU9YWO*2BPmo*3D*26reserved*3D0__*3BJSUlJSUlJSUlJSUlJSUlJSUlJSUlJQ!!CVb4j_0G!ADpbfrV-2ED4M5KiAKq9kugUz-LTlfQ0EfUmgn0HFb5t5bI7gk-kYsGbzzbsQi93LBol0w*24&data=04*7C01*7C*7C111c257832e74821e6eb08da10e98a19*7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa*7C1*7C0*7C637840892493196459*7CUnknown*7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0*3D*7C3000&sdata=1d9X68B7JNPqe*2BvORfatxQyPGt9GtDlWO2nFTVvN6SE*3D&reserved=0__;JSUlJSUlJSUlJSoqKioqKioqKiUlKioqKioqKioqKiolJSoqJSUlJSUlJSUlJSUlJSUlJSU!!CVb4j_0G!Hv02XkTXt5ztFOy-Pfv-t2vWiMbIU2wChc-6TxS6yDQKo5lMvjRGAwb21yWnGjtEzzKacA$


  
Dear Carlos Alberto Da Silva Ribeiro, 
  
Further to my email and letter dated 10th February 2022, I have not received a response.  
  
I would appreciate if you could contact me on *******  anytime on Wednesday 2nd March to 
Thursday 3rd March from 9am to 4pm. 
  
  
Kind Regards 
Esther Chan 
Licensing Inspector 
_______________________________________________________________________ 
  
  
  
From: Esther, Chan  
Sent: 10 February 2022 16:08 
To: PortuBras Ltd   
Cc: Licensing Police; Martin, Wood; Forrest, Michael   
Subject: The Big House, 202 High Street, London, NW10 4SY 10.02.2022 
  
Dear Carlos Alberto Da Silva Ribeiro, 
  
Please find attached letter, which requires your immediate attention. 
  
  
Kind Regards 
Esther Chan 
Licensing Inspector 
 


